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 With the turn of the calendar to a new 

year, the Texas Legislature is busy gearing up for 

the next Regular Session that will be in January 

2017.  Speaker Straus and Lieutenant Governor 

Patrick have both issued topics (charges in legis-

lative lingo) to all of the standing committees in 

their respective chambers to study in prepara-

tion for the next Regular Session.  The legislative 

committees are now holding public hearings all 

over Texas to receive information and testimony 

on the interim charges that the committees were 

assigned. 

 The interim topics/charges of interest to 

TxSWANA for the Senate Committees are as fol-

lows: 

Senate Agriculture, Water and Rural Af-

fairs Committee: 

- Litter: Study and make recommendations on 

the effects of windblown and waterborne litter. 

The study should include an analysis of the eco-

nomic effects of litter, any necessary methods to 

prevent and remediate litter, and an assessment 

of state and local programs to reduce litter. 

Senate Natural Resources and Economic 

Development Committee: 

- Expedited Permitting: Evaluate the permitting 

process in Texas and neighboring states and 

make recommendations for eliminating unnec-

essary barriers and expediting the process to en-

sure that the regulatory process is consistent and 

predictable. 

Senate State Affairs Committee 

 - Ethics: Review current ethics laws governing 

public officials and employees and recommend 

changes necessary to inspire the public’s confi-

dence in a transparent and ethically principled 

government. Review public officials’ reporting 

requirements to the Texas Ethics Commission. 

Examine the categorization of ethics reporting 

violations and make recommendations to en-

courage accurate reporting and timely correction 

to inadvertent clerical errors. 

 Speaker Straus released the following in-

terim charge topics of interest to TxSWANA 

members: 
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Message from the President   
by Ellen Smyth 

Dear TXSWANA members: 

 Happy New Year!  And Welcome to 2016!  Here is what we 

have going on for you and your staff of solid waste professionals: 

 The 2016 TXSWANA Conference will be held in Corpus Christi 

April 10-13 so make your travel plans now.  The annual conference is a 

great time to see and meet hundreds of other solid waste professionals 

to discuss trash, recycling, technology, rules, equipment and to obtain 

your Continuing Education credits.  More information is included in 

this newsletter. 

 The City of Denton is hosting the 2016 TXSWANA ROAD-E-O 

on Saturday June 3-4, 2016 so line up your contestants now.  We al-

ways see the best of the best at this annual event and it’s a great time 

to recognize the drivers and mechanics that keep the business moving.  

Check our website for more information www.txswana.org 

 We are fortunate to have THREE of our very own TXSWANA Board members currently serving on 

the TCEQ’s MSW Advisory Council members.  They are Holly Holder, Vance Kemler, and Jeff Mayfield.  

This advisory council meets quarterly and discusses topics such as pending legislation, Statewide MSW is-

sues such as scrap tires, and ongoing research such as the Water Balance study.  These meetings are also 

open to the public and are held in Austin. Please check the TCEQ website for more details. 

 The monthly board meetings have been scheduled and everyone is invited to attend—these are open 

meetings and if you let us know you are attending we will include you in the headcount for a great lunch!  

The 2016 meeting schedule is tentatively set as follows: 

¶ February 19, 2016 – Irving 

¶ March 11, 2016 – Dallas 

¶ April 13, 2016 – Corpus Christi 

¶ May 20, 2016 – Austin 

¶ June 3, 2016 – Denton (Road-E-O on June 4) 

¶ July 22, 2016 – Austin 

¶ August 24, 2016 – Indianapolis (WasteCon) 

¶ September 16, 2016 – Lubbock 

¶ October 21, 2016 – Austin 

¶ November 18, 2016 – El Paso 

¶ December 2016 – No meeting 

 On a final note, we want to announce that long time Board member Bengy Williams has decided it 

is time to retire from this organization.  He has been instrumental in helping us grow in so many ways.  We 

wish him all the best and hope he continues on the path of his very successful career. Ellen Smyth 
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Lt. Governor Dan Patrick recently an-

nounced that he had named two new chairmen 

to two Senate committees. Senator Craig Estes 

of Wichita Falls was named the Chairman of the 

Senate Natural Resources and Economic Devel-

opment Committee.  Landfill bills and issues at 

the Texas Legislature typically go through the 

Senate Natural Resources and Economic Devel-

opment Committee. Lt. Gov. Patrick also named 

Kelly Hancock of Richland Hills as the new 

Chairman of the Senate Business and Commerce 

Committee.  The two new chairmen were named 

as a result of the retirements of two Senators 

and current chairmen – Troy Fraser and Kevin 

Eltife. 

The Senate Agriculture Water and Rural 

Affairs Committee recently conducted a hearing 

on Interim Charge 4 to “study and make recom-

mendations on the effects of windblown and wa-

terborne litter.” 

Hearing Summary:  The four individuals 

that provided invited testimony to the SAWRA 

Committee were as follows: 

- Warren Oakley – Building Official of City of 

Fort Stockton 

- Brandon Bennett – Director of Code Compli-

ance for City of Fort Worth 

- Michael Talbott – Executive Director of the 

Harris County Flood Control District 

- Dianne Wassenich – Program Manager of the 

San Marcos River Foundation 

Mr. Oakley’s testimony focused on two 

main concerns in Fort Stockton related to litter. 

First, as a frequent “stop-off” point for travelers 

on I-10, these travelers generate a lot of litter at 

various gas stations, restaurants, and rest stops. 

Due to the high winds in Fort Stockton, a lot of 

this litter is picked up and transferred through 

the city via these high winds. 
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House Committee on Environmental 

Regulation  

- Review the varied regulatory schemes for 

household hazardous waste disposal and recom-

mend if more uniform guidelines could improve 

legal disposal habits. Determine any opportuni-

ties or incentives for consumers and retailers that 

would promote proper hazardous waste disposal 

in a cost-effective manner. 

-  Monitor initiatives at the local level to regulate 

environmental issues. Consider if legislative 

changes are needed to resolve ambiguous regula-

tions regarding the priority of state or local au-

thority. 

-  Study the effectiveness of current state pro-

grams to address scrap tire management and dis-

posal methods, including the incidence of scrap 

tires and rubber debris on roadways and in wa-

tercourses. Include analysis of disposal fee collec-

tion and management as well as local funding al-

locations. Provide incentive or enforcement rec-

ommendations for ongoing clean-up efforts, 

abatement of identified tire dump sites, and 

means of ensuring accurate record keeping and 

reporting. 

House Committee on Agriculture & Live-

stock 

- Study the impacts of windblown trash on agri-

culture and ranching. 

House Select Committee on State & Fed-

eral Power & Responsibility 

-  Consider the extent to which state regulation 

and policy are influenced by mandates attached 

to federal funding. Specifically, identify areas in 

which benefits to federal funding are outweighed 

by compliance costs at the state level and areas in 

which federal mandates may be unconstitutional, 

and examine the success or failure of efforts by 

other states to cut ties to federal funding. (Continued on  page 6) 
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Mr. Oakley is also concerned with his city’s ap-

pearance based on all this airborne litter. Addi-

tionally, this litter is finding its way into the 

city’s sewer system, causing clogs and damage 

to the sewer equipment. Mr. Oakley says that 

the City did enact a plastic bag ban, and are cur-

rently attempting to replace large dumpsters to 

those with secure lids, and the City is also fo-

cused on fencing around property and around 

individual trash receptacles themselves in an 

order to reduce the movement of litter. 

Mr. Bennett explained that he is also a member 

of the Tarrant Regional Water District’s 

“Reverse Litter” Program. Mr. Bennett began 

his testimony explaining that while intentional 

littering is on the decline since the 90s, unin-

tentional litter is as high as it has ever been. Mr. 

Bennett explained that his main concern with 

litter is the impact to public health, welfare, and 

safety. He testified that the presence of litter 

doubles the risk of crime, has developmental 

impacts on children, and can have significant 

economic impacts. Mr. Bennett stated that 90% 

of businesses say that litter negatively affects 

them. Mr. Bennett finished his testimony ex-

plaining that the primary engagement needs to 

be with industry generators of waste, particu-

larly the fast food industry. 

Mr. Talbott provided testimony regard-

ing his experience as executive director of a spe-

cial purpose district related to flood damage 

control and prevention. He said that his dis-

trict’s enabling act didn’t allow for them to 

spend money to abate waterborne litter, and 

that legislative action was needed to make this 

change. His district is in charge of some 2,500 

miles of channels in Harris County, and the task 

of monitoring/cleaning those channels is monu-

mental. Mr. Talbott stressed that “source con-

trol” was the key to reducing waterborne litter. 

Ms. Wassenich testified in regards to her 

role with the San Marcos River Foundation, 

stating that the Foundation’s mission is to pro-

tect the “flow, beauty, and purity” of the river. 

She said that their task is impossible given the 

amount of tubing traffic on the San Marcos 

River. Additionally, Ms. Wassenich stated that 

her foundation is unable to enforce existing anti

-litter laws and rules, and that the formation of 

a recreational district would give her the au-

thority to enforce existing laws. 

The Committee members had a few 

questions and statements once the four wit-

nesses wrapped up their testimony. The wit-

nesses reiterated their ideas for potential solu-

tions to these problems, specifically initiating a 

refund program for plastic and glass waste, in-

vesting in new ideas/technologies to help local 

governments have the infrastructure they need 

to handle the problem (including public/private 

partnerships), and the creation of a water-

oriented recreational district for rivers like the 

San Marcos that are seeing rapid declines in 

their overall environmental health. Senator Zaf-

firini asked about the distribution of funds from 

the Solid Waste Disposal Fees Account, and Mr. 

Oakley of Fort Stockton said that many rural 

towns do not see any of this money, and those 

entities are the cities/towns that need it the 

most. 

This article was prepared by Ty Embrey of 

Lloyd Gosselink Rochelle & Townsend, P.C.  If 

you have any questions concerning legislative 

issues or would like additional information 

concerning the firmôs legislative tracking and 

monitoring services or legislative consulting 

services, please contact Ty at (512) 322-5829 

or tembrey@lglawfirm.com. 

(Continued from page 4) 

 



The Lone Star 

 We are constantly reminded that our pro-

fession is one of the most dangerous and is in the 

top ten on a consistent basis. Some however ar-

gue that it is not dangerous by nature, it is dan-

gerous because we make it so. We contribute on a 

daily basis helping the industry maintain its noto-

riety. There are many reasons for this. One rea-

son is how we as solid waste professionals man-

age, understand and deal with stress. Some stress 

is good and in as much, can help us as we engage 

in our activities. Some, however, is counterpro-

ductive and negatively impacts us as we work 

through our day. 

 Job stress in the United States costs about 

$200 billion annually. Stress is the number one 

problem for working people, many who are jug-

gling work, home and the care of children and ag-

ing parents. It is no surprise that stress has in-

creased. Stress we have learned creates the “fight 

or flight” response in the brain. The stress hor-

mone then circulates in the blood stream causing 

the heart to speed up, the arteries to narrow, and 

blood sugar to rise. One of the indicators  that we 

are under stress  is our desire to consume more 

sweets, which then contributes to a larger mid-

section, obesity, diabetes and heart disease. Un-

der stress, our digestion is inhibited and we find 

ourselves using more antacid products to cope 

with indigestion. 

 Chronic stress signals the body to store 

more fat. It impairs the immune system and in-

creases our susceptibility to colds and infections.  

This can severely impact many organs in our 

body. Recent studies have suggested that stress 

is killing young people at a faster rate than drugs 

or guns. They are suffering heart attacks long 

before the age of 50, along with strokes and dia-

betes, kidney disease and high blood pressure. 

 We have learned that a little knowledge is 

dangerous. As we have learned more about 

stress and the impact it has on our bodies, our 

condition and how information affects us. We 

have learned that more information increases 

the likelihood of change, and the more we deal 

with change the more stressed we get. 

 In addition, we sit more than we move. 

We see this in our industry. Administrative staff 

are either behind the desk on the computer or on 

the phone. Many of our drivers are sitting while 

on route servicing cans or transporting waste for 

extended periods of time. All this sitting is now 

being linked to many illnesses such as diabetes, 

depression and high blood pressure. Not to men-

tion a litany of other medical 

 

HEALTHY WORKPLACES:  

MANAGING STRESS  
by David Vartian, City of University Park 

Use S.M.A.R.T.  

Weôre part of the 

Solution!  
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TEXAS SOLID WASTE AWARDS PROGRAM 
NOW ACCEPTING NOMINATIONS 

  
 The Texas Solid Waste Association of North America (TxSWANA) is seeking nominations for 
its’ Annual Solid Waste Management Awards Program. The awards are designed to recognize 
Texas communities for planning and implementing programs that enhance environmental quality 
through increased recycling, material recovery and improved methods of managing the collection and 
disposal of waste and recyclable material. Through this recognition, TxSWANA hopes to encourage other 
cities to adopt such programs as ways of advancing solid waste management throughout Texas. 
 
 TxSWANA has nomination information available on the TXSWANA web site Awards Page. We 
understand the time demands on community leaders, so we have done our best to streamline the appli-
cation process. The nominations require a description of the program or project, the benefits to the com-
munity and how this type of program can be transferred to other communities in the state. The nomina-
tion forms parallel the national SWANA award program, so you may want to consider taking this appli-
cation to the next level. A technical review committee will evaluate nominations the winners will be noti-
fied and recognized at TxSWANA’s annual conference to be held in Corpus Christi, starting April 10-13, 
2016. NOMINATIONS ARE DUE MARCH 21, 2016. 

 TxSWANA will publish a summary of all the nominations, have them displayed at the conference 
and placed on our web site. This is a great way to highlight the leadership of your commu-
nity and recognize the staff that has made your program successful. 
 
The Awards page on the TXSWANA website has all the necessary information to assemble your submit-
tal. 

Award Categories include: 
¶ Collection 
¶ Recycling 
¶ Composting 
¶ Landfill Gas Control & Utilization 
¶ Landfill Design & Management 
¶ Public Information, Communications & Marketing 
¶ Integrated Solid Waste Management 
¶ Award Selection Criteria include: 
¶ Environmental Controls & Regulatory Compliance 
¶ Program Planning 
¶ Performance, Economics & Cost Effectiveness 
¶ Utilization of Equipment, Systems & Technology 
¶ Worker Health & Safety 
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conditions. 

 Stress impacts our daily routine. It makes 

us irritable and jittery, causes us to lose focus 

which can be dangerous because we become curt 

and cause safety issues on the road. The discom-

fort and pain that it causes in our bodies may 

easily increase injuries on the job. It affects our 

relationships both at home and at work, prohib-

iting us the ability to best provide the level of 

service that we are capable to our communities. 

 Since stress impacts us in different ways, 

it is important that we identify those situations 

in our personal life that cause stress; “stressors”, 

some of which we have control over and some 

which we do not. Once we identify our personal 

stressors, we then need to check those from 

which we do not have control.  

 We have control over our attitudes and 

behaviors. We then become responsible for our 

own choices and the need to change our outlook 

and attitudes. 

 Some other relief techniques include 

breathing exercises, diet and physical exercise. 

There are also other skills that we can practice 

as well to reduce stress.  Clear communications 

can reduce misunderstanding and potentially 

hazardous behavior. Developing time manage-

ment skills can help in our work day and home 

life following that work day. So, intentionally 

create an environment that can help you suc-

ceed, not fail. Another tactic is to maintain your 

sense of humor. Stress can impair our sense of 

humor so keeping a funny calendar or quotes or 

cartoons can help ease the tensions and formali-

ties of our daily environments. Practicing relaxa-

tion techniques is a proven, beneficial method 

for the reduction of stress. 

 We also help ourselves when we increase 

our healthy habits. Changing just a few habits 

can make a significant impact. Smoking is never 

helpful to your health and adversely impacts our 

body’s responses. Weight management can be a 

factor in how we deal with stress. Simply by 

quitting smoking, losing some weight, and com-

bining with some healthy exercise that is ap-

proved by your doctor to your routine, you can 

improve your ability to deal with stress. Appro-

priate sleep and a balanced diet that includes 

more fresh vegetables and fruits will increase 

your likelihood of a longer life expectancy and a 

healthier old age. Practicing stress reduction 

techniques can improve your health and safety. 

 We hope this article has been helpful and 

has raised your interest in both solid waste 

safety and your thirst for further knowledge 

relative to workplace stress. 

 The TxSWANA Safety Management and 

Resource Team is your go to group for helpful 

safety ideas. Stress like other workplace health 

and safety issues is one of many causes of safety 

related incidents. If you have any questions or 

would like to ask a solid waste safety related 

question, please do not hesitate to call upon us.  

Yours in Safety,  David P. Vartian 

 

 

The Safety Management and Resource Team  is a 

network of Safety professionals organized to effectively 

share methods of injury and collision prevention.  Contact 

David Vartian at (210) 207-6406 to obtain safety support, 

exchange safety strategies, or to arrange an onsite audit 

of your work practices.  

(Continued from page 7) 
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!! SAVE THE DATE !! 

TxSWANA 2016 State Road-e-o 

DENTON, TEXAS 

JUNE 4, 2016 
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2016 TXSWANA Annual 

Conference 

April 10-13, 2016 

Corpus Christi, Texas 

 

2016 TXSWANA  STATE 

ROAD-E-O 

June 4, 2016 

Denton, Texas 

 

2016 WasteCon Conference 

Indianapolis, Indiana 

Aug. 22-25, 2016 

Calendar of Events 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

MEETINGS 

Feb. 19, 2016 Irving 

Mar. 11, 2016 Dallas 

Apr. 13, 2016 Corpus Christi 

May 20, 2016 Austin 

June 3, 2016 Denton 

July 22, 2016 Austin 

Aug. 24, 2016 Indianapolis 

Sep. 16, 2016 Lubbock 

Oct. 21, 2016 Austin 

Nov. 18, 2016 El Paso 

MEMBERSHIP 
=========================================================== 

 We Welcome the Following New Members (Through Feb. 16, 2016 )  

Roger Anderson L.F. Manufacturing Inc. 
Gerardo Barrera City of West University  
    Place 
Robert Bartee  WCA Waste Corp. 
Walter V. Black Texas Disposal Systems Inc. 
Polly Ann Boone City of Gainesville 
Steven F. Bouck Waste Connections Inc. 
Darrell Chambliss Waste Connections Inc. 
Jason Craft  Waste Connections Inc. 
Patricia Davis  City of Dallas 
Brent Ditton  Waste Connections Inc. 
Bob Esker  Ethos Energy 
Theresa Finch Coastal Bend COG 
Denise Hickey North Texas Municipal 
    Water District 
Elziana M. Johnson City of Houston 
Michael K. Jones City of Houston 

James Little  Waste Connections Inc. 
Matthew L. Loghry Blaze Equipment 
Sarah Lopez  City of Dallas 
Ronald Mittelstaedt Waste Connections Inc. 
Terrance Moore City of Houston 
Rob Nielsen  Waste Connections Inc. 
John R. Piper  Piper Transportation Group 
Helvia Quinones City of Houston 
Phil Rivard  Waste Connections Inc. 
Tony O. Scruggs City of Dallas 
Patrick Shea  Waste Connections Inc. 
Shawndrea Smith City of Dallas 
German Vazquez City of Fort Worth 
Brian Waltenburg CP and Y Inc. 
Mark Wilson  Clean Harbors 
Georgia Zannaras Alamo Area COG 
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